

Nunavut Tunngavik Timingat Titiqqilvia 280 Kangiqhiniq NU XOC 0G0 Canada Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated P.O. Box 280 Rankin Inlet NU XOC 0GO Canada

1 (867) 645-5400 **1** 1-888-236-5400

4 (867) 645-3451

φρ‰ζ_... Qikiqtaaluk

AbAdila
Arctic Bay

Spocification

Qikiquarjuaq

Police
Cape Dorset

baraolice

Clyde River

dala

Grise Fiord

To Sh

Hall Beach

トララトゥート Hall Beach

A しったっ

Igloolik

A ひんし

Iqaluit

p+ Fpc

Kimmirut

くるからし

Pangnirtung

FYNLCで Pond Inlet もととなった Resolute Bay

Sanikiluaq
PC"-%
Kivalliq

Arviat

blocodo
Baker Lake

blocodo
Baker Lake

blocodo
Chesterfield Inlet

4500

Whale Cove **P∩TD**^c Kitikmeot ۵%مها

Cambridge Bay

'd' 2 ** "D"

Kugluktuk

D** J** D**

Gjoa Haven

di ** **

Kugaaruk

Taloyoak

December 3, 2014

Mr. Jason Akeagok Executive Director Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Box 1379 Iqaluit, NU XOA 0H0

Dear Mr. Akeagok:

Re: Pre-hearing disclosure, Southampton Island Caribou Proceeding

Further to NTI's October 28 2014 letter, I can advise that NTI has received digital copies of a large volume of documents from the Government of Nunavut. (NTI's legal counsel and NTI's Wildlife Department received copies on November 26 and December 3, respectively.)

The copies received were not accompanied by a list of the documents, and GN counsel has informed NTI that the GN continues to review the documents for relevance to this proceeding. The copies received are highly "redacted", such that the content of many of the documents, and any significance they might have to this proceeding, are difficult to determine on the basis of the copies alone. For those reasons, assuming that the GN will inform NTI by December 12 which documents the GN considers relevant, NTI will wait until it receives that information from the GN before NTI commences its review of the package.

The Board has not yet replied to NTI's October 28 request for comprehensive directions regarding pre-hearing disclosure in this proceeding. NTI interprets the Board's pause as a courtesy to the GN, which had reported that it would provide its views to the Board on NTI's draft directions. NTI asks that, in any event, the Board provide its directions as soon as possible after December 12. As previously, NTI's counsel is available to take part in further discussions between counsel to the Board, NTI and the GN if the Board would find further discussions useful in shaping the Board's directions.

Sincerely,

Paul Irngaut

Director of Wildlife

CCs Stephen Pinksen, Assistant Deputy Minister, Dept of Environment, GN Kivalliq Wildlife Board Kivalliq HTOs